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CEO’s  
Corner 
ANZAC Day 

Thank you to Emily, Pippa and 

Tayla from the CRC for 

organising the ANZAC Day 

service at RSL Memorial Lookout.  

The refreshed planter boxes and 

lights at the war memorial looked 

fantastic thanks to Selina and the 

town parks and gardens team.  

 
Thank you to Phil Barber for his 
ANZAC Day address, also to the 
school students and Rotary for 
providing the ANZAC biscuits  
and hot beverages. 
 
It was a beautiful morning to 
reflect on the brave efforts of 
those who fought in war time to 
secure peace for all of us. 
 
Thank a Volunteer 
The Thank A Volunteer event this 
year provided an opportunity to 
reflect on the outstanding efforts 
of our volunteers and the 
amazing value they provide to our 
community. Over the next few 
editions of The Windmill I would 
like to shine a light on some of 
our amazing volunteers and their 
contribution to the fire response 
and recovery. There is always a 
risk that we miss some people 

out so please let me know if there 
is a volunteer who deserves to be 
thanked. 
 
New Fire Truck 
We were so excited to receive 
our long awaited new 4x4 fire 
truck for the Central Volunteer 
Bushfire Brigade last week. The 
old truck has given us great 
service and was certainly well 
used in our recent fires. The new 
truck looks very easy for the 
volunteers to use and has 
additional safety features that will 
be a welcome boost to our 
firefighting capability in the shire. 
 
We will arrange some training on 
how to use the truck for the 
brigade later in the year. 
 
Around the Shire  
There is such a lot happening out 
on the roads in the shire this 
month and the outside crew have 
been busy finishing off several 
projects.  The construction 
program is almost complete with 
the seals going down on the 
Corrigin Quairading Road and 
Rabbit Proof Fence road along 
with several other reseals.  The 
shoulder widening on the 
Bullaring Gorge Rock Road is 
progressing well and is due to be 
completed later in the month. 
 
Noticeable improvements to town 
roads include the reseal of 
Connelly Parade and Hill Street.  
Adams Street and the road into 
the cemetery has a new asphalt 
seal and kerbing which when 
completed will improve the 
appearance and drainage of the 
area.  
 
The ovals have recovered 
extremely well from earlier in the 
year and the team are working 
hard to ensure they in great 
shape for the sporting season. 
 
In the office it has been all about 
governance and compliance 

lately and the staff have been 
working with visiting auditors over 
the past few months to complete 
interim audits and regulatory 
requirements. 
 
Preparation for the 2022/2023 
budget has already commenced 
and several Council workshops 
will be held over the coming 
months to ensure that the budget 
is completed for adoption at the 
July 2022 Council meeting. 
 
Disaster Recovery Funding 
The application for Disaster 
Recovery Funding WA has been 
accepted for the fire claim and we 
hope to commence work very 
soon on restoring the damaged 
roads, signs, culverts and bridge 
guide rails. 
 
The excavator has been working 
its way around the shire cleaning 
up the burnt trees from the road 
verges and is currently on the 
Corrigin Bruce Rock Road. 
 
The flood claim from last July is 
still pending and we hope to hear 
if the claim is successful very 
soon. 
 
Easter  
I enjoyed a nice break over 
Easter with family visiting from 
Busselton and Brisbane. COVID 
seems to have overshadowed our 
lives for so long and we all 
appreciated the relaxation of 
restrictions that allowed us to 
spend time with friends and 
family over the Easter and the 
school holiday break.  
 

Please contact me on 9063 2203 
or email shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au 
if you have any questions or 
queries. 
 

Natalie Manton  
Shire of Corrigin 

Chief Executive Officer  

w w w . c o r r i g i n . w a . g o v . a u  
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2022 
COUNCIL  
MEETING  

DATES 
 

17 May 
21 June 
19 July 

16 August 
20 September 

18 October 
15 November 
20 December 

 

Council meets on  
the third Tuesday  

of the month, except  
January.  

Meetings commence  
at 3pm and are open to  

community members who 
wish to attend. 

Meetings are held in the  
Council Chambers  

9 Lynch Street Corrigin. 

SHIRE OF CORRIGIN COUNCILLORS 

Cr Des Hickey SHIRE PRESIDENT 9063 2455 0428 751 024 crhickey@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Cr Michael Weguelin DEPUTY PRESIDENT  0400 190 221 crweguelin@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Cr Matt Dickinson 9063 2189 0428 632 013 crdickinson@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Cr Sharon Jacobs 9065 2042  0439 988 029 crjacobs@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Cr Scott Coppen  0439 958 399 crcoppen@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Cr Brydon Fare  0427 252 659 crfare@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Cr Claire Steele  0439 856 466 crsteele@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

APRIL 2022  
COUNCIL DECISIONS 

 
Community Grants Program 
Council accepted the applications for the Community Grant Program and have 
endorsed several for consideration in the 2022/2023 Budget. The applicants will 
be advised in due course as to the decision of Council. 

 
Long Term Financial Plan Review 
Council resolved to adopt the revised Long Term Financial Plan for the period 
2022—2037. The Long-Term Financial Plan enables local governments to  
determine their capability to sustainably deliver the key priorities identified for 
the Strategic Community Plan from consultation with the community early in 
2021. 
 
Bushfire Advisory Committee Meeting Recommendations 
The Shire has established and maintained a Bush Fire Advisory Committee in 
accordance with the Bush Fires Act 1954 to provide adequate fire protection to 
the Shire. The Advisory Committee has recommended the Fire Control Officers 
for 2022/23. A full list of Fire Control Officers can be found on the Shire website 
at https://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/council/services/bushfire-control.aspx  
  
Development Application – MCB Construction Pty Ltd  
Council approves the development application submitted by MCB Construction 
Pty Ltd to develop and use Lot 482 (No. 6) Rendell Street, Corrigin for the  
purposes of a new Trade Supplies Outlet, including all associated advertising 
signage, subject to numerous conditions and advice notes.  
 
Development Application – Proposed Telecommunications Infrastructure  
Council approves the development application submitted by Crisp Wireless Pty 
Ltd to erect and operate telecommunications infrastructure on a portion of Lot 
19797 on Middleton Road, Bullaring subject to numerous conditions and advice 
notes.  

mailto:crhickey@corrigin.wa.gov.au
mailto:crweguelin@corrigin.wa.gov.au
mailto:crdickinson@corrigin.wa.gov.au
mailto:crjacobs@corrigin.wa.gov.au
mailto:crcoppen@corrigin.wa.gov.au
https://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/council/services/bushfire-control.aspx


 

 

FROM THE SHIRE/CRC ADMINISTRATION TEAM 
April has been a very busy month for the Shire Office and CRC team! 
The Shire staff would like to thank you all for contributing to the Bike Plan Survey that was released last 
month. We were thrilled to receive your response and hear the community’s thoughts. Your opinions have all 
being taken on board and considered for our 10 Year Bike Plan. A reminder that on Tuesday 3 May 2022 at 
10:30am there will be a meeting being hosted by Stantech in the CRC Conference Room to verify all the 
needs outlined in the survey results. There’s no need to RSVP everyone is encouraged to turn up and be 
involved in the future of our bike network planning! We would love for everyone to attend, even if you’re not a 
bike rider come and have your say, everyone's opinions and thoughts are important to the Shire and the 
community! 
Early in April, the Shire hosted the annual Thank a Volunteer sundowner at CREC. Over 50 community 
members attended and enjoyed delicious refreshments and were recognised for the efforts they put in to 
make our community a great place to live.  
The CRC has been running its exciting school holiday program. The program has been jampacked full of 
sports days, games, movies, baking, and crafts and was well attended by some very excited and enthusiastic 
school children. 
The CRC has been helping community prepare for COVID by handing out free pulse oximeters, Rapid 
Antigen Tests (RAT) and masks all provided to our community by the State Government. These items are still 
available to the community so feel free to pop into the CRC and have one of our lovely staff assist you.  
The Shire ran its annual ANZAC Day Dawn Service on a rather chilly Monday morning of the 25 April 2022. 
Approximately 150 gathered at dawn at the R.S.L Memorial Lookout to honour and commemorate those who 
have served and lost their lives protecting our country. Thank you to those community members who were 
able to assist on the day to ensure the morning went smoothly. 
 

FROM THE WORKS CREW 
The key focus for the month of March for the outside crew was the capital roads construction projects, road 
maintenance, the oval recovery and fire damage recovery. 
The roadworks crew have been busy sealing the Rabbit Proof Fence Road and asphalting the Rabbit Proof 
Fence/Baker and Middleton Road intersection. Shoulder reconditioning has been completed on the Bullaring 
– Gorge Rock Road, and final seals have been completed on the Corrigin-Quairading Rd, Bendering Road 
and an asphalt seal to Adams Street including the cemetery’s main entrance road. 
The crew have also completed maintenance grading on North Jubuk Road; South Jubuk Road, Reed Road, 
Bartlett Road, and Mooney Road.  
In town, the team revamped RSL Memorial Lookout in time for the ANZAC Day service and it is looking 
lovely. The recovery of the oval from the pump breakdown has gone from strength to strength. The team 
have put in a lot of work with the support and knowledge of consultants from Lawn Doctor with the irrigation 
schedules, fertilisation, and mowing program to ensure the already fragile lawn wasn't damaged any further. 
There is still a lot of work to be done but a maintenance plan has been put in place by our expert consultant 
and is being followed very closely by the town crew to ensure our oval continues to flourish and our football 
and hockey teams continue to have excellent playing surfaces.   
Work has commenced on the new Bulyee Ablution block with the worksite being cleared ready for the 
delivery of the new ablutions.  
We have farewelled Chris Priest, David Pratt, Paul  Watson and Jasmine “Cookie” Poumua from the outside 
crew since the start of the year. We wish them all luck in their new ventures. On a positive note we are 
pleased to welcome Damian Whitehead  who joined the team after the Easter break as a General Hand, and 
Paddy Caley will be returning to the Shire as the Leading Hand Parks, Gardens and Town Maintenance in 
the coming months. 
 

NEW TRUCK FOR CORRIGIN CENTRAL BRIGADE  
Last week the Corrigin Central Bushfire Brigade waved goodbye to their Isuzu 2.4 bushfire truck, that has 
faithfully served the Corrigin community for over 20 years, to make way for their fabulous new truck supplied 
by the Department of Fire and Emergency Services (DFES).  
The single purpose bushfire fighting appliance is a Volvo 4.4 broad acre appliance is 4 wheel drive and holds 
4,000 litres of water. The truck is capable of pumping large amounts of water either through a hydrant or by 
drawing from bulk water tankers or dams which will make efficiency in the event of a fire much greater! 
Inside the trucks cab installed are burn over curtains, blankets, and an in-cab air system which all can be 
operated by the firey’s from the interior in the unlikely event that the truck gets caught in a fire with no escape 
route helping to keep our volunteers safe from harm.  
The Corrigin community are very fortunate to have received such a new and innovative truck that will 
immensely improve the brigades fire fighting capabilities!   

 

For the latest updates and news LIKE our Shire of Corrigin Facebook page   

https://www.facebook.com/Shire-of-Corrigin-218803268205734/
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CORRIGIN  
HEATED  
POOL  

 

 

WINTER SEASON 
2022   

L i k e  t h e  S h i r e  o f   
C o r r i g i n  Fa c e b o o k  

P a g e  fo r  t h e   
l a t e s t  p o o l   

u p d a t e s .  

INDOOR HEATED POOL ENTRY 
Adult    $7.00 
Adult Concession   $5.25 
Child (0-4yrs)   $3.50 
Child (0-4yrs) Concession $2.60 
Child (4-16yrs) / Student $5.00 
Child (4-16yrs) / Student Con$3.75  
Bulk Pass (10 visits)      $60 

Image by Jackie Grylls  

CORRIGIN SWIM SCHOOL  
SWIMMING LESSONS FOR  PRESCHOOL AND 

SCHOOL AGE CHILDREN 
Cost: $60 for first child, $56 for  second child or more 

per class,  inclusive of pool entry fee. 
Interested in becoming part of our  program?   
Contact Rachel on  0429 634 024 to secure  

your booking.  

4 WEEK PROGRAM HALF HOUR LESSONS  
17, 19, 24 and 26 May   

Preschooler  
2:25PM - 2:55PM 

Stage 2/3              
4:10pm - 4:40pm 

Preschooler  
3:10PM - 3:40PM 

Stage 3/4        
4:40pm - 5:10pm 

Stage 1/2                  
3:40pm - 4:10pm 

Stage 5 + 
5:10pm - 5:40pm 

May 

S M T W T F S 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

HEATED POOL OPEN  6AM - 11AM 
AQUA AEROBICS  5:45PM - 6:30PM 
$15 PER CLASS OR  
$140 FOR 10 CLASSES 
 
 
 
 

CONCESSION $11.25 PER CLASS  
OR $105 FOR 10 CLASSES   
 
 
 
 

Bookings essential call Rachel on 
0429634 024 to secure your place. 

00 

file:///C:/Users/pcsadmin/Documents/Bluetooth Exchange Folder


 

 

Shire of Corrigin 
9 Lynch Street 
P: 9063 2203 
F: 9063 2005 
E:shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Corrigin CRC 
55 Larke Crescent 
P: 9063 2778 
F: 9063 2779 
E: corrigin@crc.net.au 

CORRIGIN CONTAINER DEPOSIT REFUND POINT 

Wednesday 1:00pm - 5:00pm 

Saturday 8:00am - 12:00pm 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

3 May  
Practical Driving Assessments @ Shire of Corrigin  

 

10 May  
Movie Club 7.30pm @ CRC   

 

13 May  
Youth Group @ CRC  

 

17 May 
Council Meeting @  Shire of Corrigin  

 

27 May  
Youth Group @ CRC 

 

31 May  
Practical Driving Assessments @ Shire of Corrigin  

 

 

CORRIGIN WASTE TRANSFER STATION 

Monday 10:00am - 2:00pm 

Wednesday 10:00am - 2:00pm 

Friday 10:00am - 3:00pm 

Saturday 10:00am - 3:00pm 

Sunday 9:00am - 12:00pm 

mailto:shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au?subject=Website%20Enquiry
mailto:corrigin@wn.com.au?subject=Website%20Enquiry

